
COMMUNITY PROFILE & PARTNERSHIPS OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
16 JULY 2012 

 
Minutes of the meeting of the Community Profile & Partnerships Overview & 
Scrutiny Committee of Flintshire County Council held at Delyn Committee Room, 
County Hall, Mold CH7 6NA on Monday, 16 July 2012 
 
PRESENT:  
Councillors Chris Dolphin, Ian Dunbar, Brian Lloyd, Richard Lloyd, Mike Reece, 
Paul Shotton, Ian Smith and Nigel Steele-Mortimer 
 
 
APOLOGIES: Councillors Brian Dunn, Robin Guest and Dennis Hutchinson.   
 
ALSO PRESENT: Councillor Bernie Attridge and Head of Legal and Democratic 
Services 
 
CONTRIBUTORS:  Leader and Chief Executive 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Member Engagement Manager and Committee Officer 
 
 
 

7. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING 
 

In the absence of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman, the Member 
Engagement Manager sought nominations for a chairman for the meeting. 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That Councillor N.R. Steele-Mortimer be appointed Chairman for the meeting. 
 

8. MINUTES 
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 28 May 2012, had been 
circulated to Members with the agenda. 
 

RESOLVED: 

That the minutes be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
 

9. DECLARATIONS ON INTEREST (INCLUDING WHIPPING DECLARATIONS) 
 
No declarations of interest were made. 

 
10. STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP PERFORMANCE - MID YEAR REVIEW 

 
The Chief Executive introduced a report to provide the Committee with a 

mid year overview of the progress of the Strategic Partnerships; the priorities for 
each of the Strategic Partnerships and key milestones for the year ahead.    

 



 

The Chief Executive provided background information and a synopsis of 
the remit of each Partnership.  He advised that some were statutory whilst others 
were discretionary and made reference to the eight key Strategic Partnerships 
working alongside the Flintshire Local Service Board (LSB).   

 
The Chief Executive commented that the Authority’s record of partnership 

working with regulators and the Welsh Government (WG) was considered 
positive, constructive and successful, and the LSB had also received support and 
interest from the WG as a working model.   

 
The Leader of the Council commented on the activity which had taken 

place during the last year and the opportunities presented through partnership 
working to feed into the Council’s priorities.  He said that a number of  
Partnerships were key in terms of welfare reforms and provided feedback on the 
meeting of the LSB which he had recently attended. The meeting had also 
provided an opportunity to share good practice and consider how best to prepare 
the Authority for the challenges ahead.    

 
Councillor A.I. Dunbar commented on the Health, Social Care and Well-

Being Strategy and the needs of older frail people.  He raised concern that some 
people were reluctant to request or accept health and social services to support 
them at home and asked how this could be addressed.  In his response the Chief 
Executive made reference to the range of support services provided by the 
Authority for older people in need of care and for carers.  He advised that the 
Authority was amongst one of the five top performers for managing hospital 
discharges and reablement to assist individuals to return home, all of which were 
in North Wales.   Where specific cases of concern arose regarding vulnerable 
older people the Authority encouraged individuals to undertake assessment. 

 
Councillor W.P. Shotton made reference to the Children and Young 

People’s Partnership and said that he had raised concerns around obesity in 
children and young people and the risk of diabetes at the last meeting of the 
Lifelong Learning Overview & Scrutiny Committee.  He had requested that an 
item on this matter be included on the Forward Work Programme for 
consideration by the Committee and looked forward to receiving the Public Health 
Wales (PHW) action plans.   

 
A number of further concerns were raised by Councillor Shotton around 

youth unemployment and the number of young people who were not in 
Employment Education or training.  The Chief Executive referred to further 
development of the Deeside Enterprise Zone and the work being undertaken on 
advanced skills planning and skills matching.  He expressed the view that the 
Authority may not be proactive enough in promoting vocational as well as 
academic routes at post 16. 

 
During discussion the Chief Executive responded in detail to the queries 

raised by Councillor C.J. Dolphin around youth reoffending.  He commented on 
the work undertaken around individuals with dysfunctional behaviour in schools 
and reported that the Authority performed well in preventing and managing youth 
reoffending at a UK level of comparison.                  

 



 

Councillor A.I. Dunbar referred to the Regeneration Partnership and raised 
questions regarding the regeneration of local town centres.  The Chief Executive 
commented on the development of Masterplans for Buckley and Flint and said 
there was a positive view of what could be achieved to improve town centres.  
However, there was limited funding to do a number of small interventions and he 
referred to work which had been undertaken to improve energy cost grants.  The 
Leader of the Council commented on the Welsh Government approval of the 
North East Wales Town Centre Regeneration project covering Flintshire and 
Wrexham.  He asked how the Committee wished to feed into the Partnership and 
said that the Authority needed to take ownership of the Forward Work 
Programme.  The Chief Executive advised that the relationship between civic 
leaders and businesses in Flintshire was excellent and referred to the level of 
expertise and ambition in accessing investment.   

 
The Chief Executive informed Members that each of the Partnerships 

reported to a Service and it was suggested that the relevant Overview and 
Scrutiny Committees should ensure feedback to the Authority’s  representatives 
on the Partnerships to support the scrutiny process.   
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the report be received and each of the service Scrutiny Committees be 
encouraged to engage with the Partnerships with their respective remits.  
 
 

11. POLICE & CRIME COMMISSIONERS AND POLICE & CRIME PANELS 
 

The Chief Executive introduced a report to inform the Committee (in its 
role as the Council’s statutory Crime and Disorder Committee) of the introduction 
of Police and Crime Commissioners and Police and Crime Panels and the 
implications. 

 
  The Chief Executive provided background information and advised that on 

15 November 2012 voters across Wales and England would be electing Police 
and Crime Commissioners (PCCs) for the first time.  The Commissioner would be 
elected for a four year period and was required to publish a police and crime plan 
setting out police and crime objectives for the area. 

 
The Chief Executive gave an overview of the key considerations, as 

detailed in the report, for policing and its governance.  He outlined the 
arrangements for the transition period to ensure continuity of planning and 
performance and the establishment of a Transition Board to oversee changes. He 
also advised that the Authority would still retain a statutory duty on Crime and 
Disorder Planning and that the partnership duty remained.    It was agreed that 
further reports on the Police and Crime Commissioners would be made as 
information becomes available.   

 
RESOLVED: 
That the report be noted and that further reports be made as information 
becomes available. 
 
 



 

12. FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME 
 

The Member Engagement Manager introduced a report to enable the 
Committee to consider the Forward Work Programme.  He commented that the 
Authority was still awaiting Welsh Government guidance on the implementation of 
s.59 of the local Government (Wales) Measure 2011 which dealt with ‘scrutinising 
designated persons’. 

 
Members reviewed the current programme and agreed that the following 

items be considered at the next meeting of the Committee to be held on 6 
September 2012:   

 

• Clwyd Theatr Cymru 
       

The Member Engagement Manager made a number of suggestions for 
topics to be considered at future meetings of the Committee and it was agreed 
that he would populate the Forward Work Programme in consultation with the 
Chair and Vice Chair.   

 
RESOLVED: 

That the Forward Work Programme be agreed. 
 

13. MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC AND PRESS IN ATTENDANCE 
 
There were no members of the public and two members of the press in 
attendance. 
 
 

(The meeting started at 10.00 am and ended at 10.55 am) 
 
 

   

 Chairman  
 


